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[bookmark: _Hlk137126902]HAWAII STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION
MEETING # 134 Friday, June 21, 2024, from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.
Hybrid Meeting at Red Conference Room, Uluakupu Building, located at 2385 Waimano Home Road, Pearl City, HI  96782 
and via Zoom
Attendees

Voting:	Kathleen Ho, Deputy Director of  Environmental Health; Chris Takeno, Dept. of Transportation; Tom Eisen, Office of Planning and Sustainable Development; Greg Takeshima, Dept. of Agriculture; Carlton Yamada, Honolulu County Local Emergency Planning Commission (LEPC); Abraham Mohr, Kauai County LEPC; Jeff Kihune, Maui LEPC; Gerald Kosaki, Hawaii County LEPC; Jonathan Chin, Department of Business Economic Development & Tourism

Non-Voting:  	Sharon Leonida, Isaiah Kela-Pacheco, Adam Teekell, Liz Galvez, Thu Perry, Dept. of Health, Hazard Evaluation and Emergency Response (HEER) Office;  Reyn Kaupiko, Joint Task Force Red Hill; Shawn Carrier, Navy Region Hawaii, Chris Myers, Kazami Brockman,  Bill Jones, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA); Greg Jenkins, Contractor to USEPA; Andrew Kenrick, Pipeline Safety;  Evelyn Yang PHMAS; Julie Watanuki, EMS; Sonia Campbell, University of Hawaii; Rich Mitsumoto, Honolulu HazMat 2.
 		


1. The meeting was called to order at 9:03 am by Kathy Ho. 
1.1 Introduction of attendees on Zoom and in person
1.2 Motion to approve minutes from meeting #133.  Motion to approve accepted and approved.
1.3 Announcements: There were two days of training on Air Monitoring Deployment at Uluakupu.  Michael Pereira is a new 89 day hire and Mikaylah Llaneza is our new student intern. 

2. Lithium-Ion Batteries:  Maui Wildfires Case Study:  Chris Myers, United States Environmental Protection Agency, Greg Jenkins, Contractor 
After the August 8, 2023 Maui Wildfire, cleanup of the Lahaina area was started. A total of two hundred tons (200), of hazardous waste was generated. Thirty (30) tons were lithium-ion (Li-ion) batteries. A method needed to be developed to de-energize these batteries and turn them from damaged, defective or recalled (DDR) li-ion into “not batteries”.  
Slides and videos were used showing how the process was developed and used in the field. EPA determined this was the best system to use to be able to safely ship the waste off island.   There is a National Li-Ion Battery Task Force with USEPA that is still working to improve this method.
Discussion on concerns for future disposal ensued. Legislation from the state or EPA to insure proper disposal is needed.  Information on the method used in Lahaina is available.  
	

3. LEPC Updates:
3.1.1 Hawaii County: Gerald Kosaki, LEPC Chair
Last LEPC meeting was held May 2, 2024, with 11 members and seven non-members. Next meeting will be on August 8, 2024.
3.1.2 There was a reported spill of 50-80 gallons of diesel, from a machine, near  
Kohala Ranch.  They controlled the spill and cleaned up. LEPC and HEER office were called.
3.1.3 The 93rd Civil Support Team (CST), had training in April with additional 
training held at Waiakea High School with the fire department.
National Association of SARA Title III Program Officials (NASTTPO) was held in April in Charlotte, North Carolina.
Continuing Challenge will be held September 3 – 6, 2024.  LEPC approved funding for six personnel to go.
3.1.4 Department of Education has funding for hazardous disposal and is being 
used to collect the electronic cigarettes (e-cigs), that have been confiscated by school’s staff.
Military representative for LEPC is still vacant and LEPC members are continuing to talk with their contacts. 
 
3.2.1    Kauai County:  Abraham Mohr, LEPC Chair
3.2.2 The last LEPC meeting was held on May 17, 2024.
CST held an exercise in Port Allen on June 7 with the following participating agencies:  Kauai Police Department, US Coast Guard, Pacific Missile Range Facility, Kauai Fire Department, and Kauai Emergency Management Agency.   
Abe attended Highway Response Specialist Training at Pueblo, Colorado.
3.2.3 LEPC purchased Honeywell BW Clip4, four-gas detection monitors. Two were given to the police department as they are usually the first on-scene.
3.2.4 Four personnel will be sent to Galveston, Texas, in August to attend a Texas A & M Engineering Extension Service (TEEX) Oil Spills Tactical and Operations Response course.
3.2.5 There was a battery fire at a residence; disposal of battery was done by the owner.  
Home was being fumigated, electric line contacted the tent, Engine 7 and Hazmat 8 responded to the fire.
There was a propane leak in a residential area that continued for several hours until Amerigas arrived to take care of the tank.
		      	  	
3.3.1   Maui County: Jeffrey Kihune, LEPC Chair   
3.3.2    Last LEPC meeting was on April 12, 2024 attended by eight members and 
	      three non-members.
	      Lt. Commander Horowitz from the Coast Guard gave an update on the 
	      Contingency Plan. 

	      Maui Emergency Management gave an update on the ongoing clean-up with 
	      the 2023 Maui Wildfire.
     3.3.3    A vehicle fire was thought to be extinguished but it reignited several times 
	      while being towed. It is now stored in an isolated area.
	      There was a propane leak in a condominium in Kahului; two weeks later 
	      there was another incident in the laundry room.  This was caused by a
	       plumbing issue.   
	      In April there was a propane leak at the Pauwela Cannery in Haiku.  The 
	      valve was turned off but it continued to leak until a technician from Amerigas 
	      arrived to handle it.
	      Maalaea General Store had the pilot light at its broiler leaking propane.   
	      Hazmat 10 shut off the valves to both broiler and range and the service 
                  provider was called to make repairs.
	      Lahaina Texaco Station had a propane leak, the area was isolated until 
	      Hawaii Gas did repairs. 
	      Sugar Beach Store had a battery fire.  Battery was taken outside where it 
	      exploded.  Several days later, at the same store there was an e-bike fire.  
	      It is unknown how the batteries were disposed of.
   3.3.4      Two personnel attended the Midwest Hazmat Conference in Chicago.
	      CST training held on June 5, 2024.
	      Hazmat Tech Training in July funded by Hazardous Materials Emergency 
                  Preparedness (HMEP).            
	      Request funding to send two personnel to Continuing Challenge and two 
	      personnel to Hot Zone and to the mid-year NASTTPO.
   3.3.5       A new FLIR E86, a thermal imaging camera was received.
	  		
3.4.1     Honolulu County:  Carlton Yamada, LEPC Chair
3.4.2     He will be reporting on two LEPC meetings.  At the March 19, 2024, meeting, 
there were 48 people attending.  Eight to ten people were from the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration, (PHMSA). Mark Nichols is the head of the Outreach and Engagement Branch and did a presentation which included distribution of the Emergency Response Guidebooks.
  
At the June 18, 2024, meeting, 38 people were present, four were on Zoom.  
United States Coast Guard gave a presentation at both meetings.  
Ms. Sherri Eng, U.S. Navy Closure Task Force Red Hill, provided an update on the timeline of the cleaning and closure of the tanks.   
Ms. Kanani Imai from Hawaii Electric Company, Manager of Education and      Consumer Affairs, did a presentation on the Public Safety Power Shutoff (PSPS) program.  This starts July 1, 2024, which covers Oahu, Maui, Molokai, Lanai, Big Island.  Selected areas on each of these islands have been identified as possible PSPS Outage Area.  It was explained that weather conditions would cause a PSPS to happen.
Different ways of notification of this alert and how it would be sent out were listed. More information can be found on the HECO website.
USCG MST3 Brian Ahern gave an update on Marine Environmental Response for April, May, and June.





 	3.4.3      National Association of SARA Title III Program Officials Conference was held    
in Charlotte, North Carolina on April 22 – 25, 2024. Information on EPA Updates, as well as rule changes and legislation.	
A captain from the fire department training center attended the International            Association of Fire Chiefs Conference in June. 
3.4.4      The One Hundred -fifteenth recruit class completed Initial Hazmat    
	   Awareness Operations Training in March.	
		   Also, initial Hazardous Material Incident Management Course for newly 
		   promoted Firefighter Threes was held.
	               In June an Annual Hazmat Operations Refresher Training for one-
		   thousand HFD personnel   was conducted.
		   Other training included: 2024 Emergency Response Guidebooks, Sunset  
		   detectors, hot sticks, Hazmat Equipment Training.
		   Redwave Threat ID Training from a manufacture’s representative, and Propane 
		   Emergency Response Training from Hawaii Gas were provided by the                   
		   respective companies.  
 3.4.5     A Homeland Security grant provided equipment for the Thermo-Scientific Red  
	  Eye SPRD/PRD. Training will be scheduled soon.
	  The Chemical Biological Radiological, Nuclear (CBRNF), Joint Training with the  
	  93rd CST and HFD was held the first week of June.
	  HEER Office held a two day Air Monitoring training and exercise.  This included
	  use of the Area Rae Pro System running with the Safety Suite program.  
	  Cyber Security and Infrastructure Security Agency, (CISA), is offering on-line.      
	  training.  Two courses are available, and registration can be done on-line for the 
	  different dates and times at their website.
	  Household Hazardous Drop-off event is coming up and Hurricane     
	  Preparedness was mentioned.

4. Annual Unknown Sample of Month Results:  Liz Galvez HEER Office and Sonia Campbell,   
University of Hawaii.
Liz gave information on how program was started and how long it has been on going.  Sonia gave examples on what the samples were and how the rating was done to determine what score was given to determine the winner.  
3rd Place		Hazmat 2   Kapolei		Shift  A
2nd Place		Hazmat 21 Makalei		Shift  C
1st  Place 	Hazmat 1   Honolulu 		Shift  C

5.  United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA), Updates: Bill Jones, USEPA
December 9, 2024, save the date Chemical Safety Training, ORRT Meeting. Tuesday will     be a tour of Honolulu Harbor.  Wednesday – Thursday will be First Responders Awareness and other additional training.  Friday is HSERC. Registration will be on Eventbrite.    

6. Hazardous Notification System for Explosives: Greg Jenkins
Greg gave the names of the agencies that are currently being notified when dangerous goods and hazardous materials, move through Hawaii’s maritime ports.  He has researched how effective the current system is and if these notifications are reaching the correct agencies in the state and federal government.  
He has suggestions to improve the current system for Honolulu. These include the addition of Hawaii Emergency Management Agency, HI-EMA, Oahu Department of Emergency Management, DEM, and DOH – HEER.  
He has checked on the current recipients who receive notification in the city and county of Honolulu. This method of notification can be used in the other counties.
He provided an explanation of 33 CFR Part 6 and how it involves the LEPC and local officials.  

The concern is that once chemicals arrive at their destination, the chemicals can be moved to a different area without notification to local agencies.  There are no protective measures to ensure public health and safety. An example is explosives are moved and stored without proper notification. Question is: are the other counties willing to follow procedures that Honolulu uses?
This would be on a need-to-know basis, first responders would be aware of explosives being transported.  A list should be complied on what agencies should receive these notices.

7. Hazardous Materials Emergency Preparedness (HMEP) Report Update, Harold Lao – HEER Office applied for year three of the grant, amount is $130,173,00.  Grant approval should be at the end of September.  This grant covers training and planning.

8. Updates on Health Department, Kathy Ho Deputy Director and HEER EP&R Section
COVID is on the rise, take proper precautions.  
HEER Office will be updating their Administrative Rules.
Liz announced there is planning for a Marine Fire Fighting Workshop with a contractor on board.  Letters requesting participation will be going out to the stake holders.
The Dispersant Deployment Exercise will be held either in November 2024 or February 
2025. Equipment is still being repaired.  This exercise will be planned with Coast Guard and
Industry.

9. Announcements from Partner Agencies, 
Greg Takeshima from the Department of Agriculture, Pesticides Program Manager, gave    an update on the statewide Pesticides Disposal Program.   Adam Williams gave a   presentation at a previous HSERC.  All the other islands are completed.  Lanai will have their collection in July.  Almost 28,000 pounds of pesticides have been properly disposed of.  
There may be another round of collection; budgets have not been determined for the   
department.  
Greg Jenkins advised that EPA is offering training for Lithium-Ion battery in a Maritime Environment.

10. Open Forum: Public comment.  N/A
    
The next meeting was scheduled for September 2024.
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